
Solon Athletic Booster Meeting 

Dec. 10, 2018 
 

Athletic Director: Mark McGuire (not there – at NE district meeting) 

 

Secretary: Anna Laubscher  - no news. 

Treasurer: Kevin Weaver   

• See financial reports.  

 

Budget: Pete Brown (not there) 

President Report: Nancy Westrich  

• Thank you to everyone who helped with the Comet Classic it was a 

huge success. Discussed history of Cage Classic (basketball) and the 

idea of having it again on a much smaller scale or a Volleyball Classic if 

there was a specific goal for a fundraising project.  

• Jan. 24th is 8th grade orientation, need 2 volunteers in the commons at 

6:30 to represent SAB and collect memberships. 

• There was an issue with the girls cross country tent – pin was broken 

off, many small rips in the tents, should still be under warranty. Cory 

will look into it.  

• Requests: 

Baseball- Spring Trip to Louisville, March 29th (over Spring Break) 

$109/night for 2 nights, approx. 14 rooms, $3000, game fees of $500 

or less, to help prepare for the season. Will be taking a school bus. 

Approved. 

 

Advertising : Amy Schuman – no news 

Communications: Marc Braun – needs schedule for emails about Feb. 

fundraiser 

Membership: Carrie Caldwell 

• See report.  

 

Parent Representative: Anne Harmody (not there) 

 

Concessions: Judy Rich & Lori Schwartz (not there) 

 

Spirit Store: Danielle Rose  

• Online special order netted approximately $2200. 

 



Athlete of the Week - Anna Laubscher (beginning winter athletes next week) 

Scholarships: Shannon Wong   

• Need readers 

 

February Fundraiser: Debbie Marks & Allison Jenkins 

• Saturday Feb. 9, 2019 – “Roll with the Comets” is the theme. Bringing 

back gambling, new menu, $50, casual attire 

• Sign up genius for alcohol donations – no wheelbarrow, 2 separate 

packages (beer, alcohol). Drop off at Nancy Westrich’s house. 

 

Golf Outing: Debbie Marks  - no news 

 

Comet Classic  

• Was a success except for running out of food – add runner to list of 

volunteers next year to buy more food if necessary 

• 28 teams, $11,060 registration fee, scoreboard is now paid off, so money 

minus expenses will come back to boosters. We also made $7117 on 

gate fees, $5384.36 on concessions, $1205 on t-shirt sales.  

• Expenses include $150 for printing, $3045 for officials, $2007 for 

hospitality room (Alesci’s), $1168 for awards, $1120 to ABL for shirts. 

• Suggestion for next year – include hospitality room on the Booster’s 

Sign Up Genius – too hard for families of athletes to run and watch 

their child. 

 

New Business - none 

Meeting adjourned  

 


